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From: Dana Ehrman <danaehrman@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, September 25, 2023 10:52:12 PM

To: Supervisor Gorell <SupervisorGorell@ventura.org>
Subject: Conejo Community Outreach Diaper Bank

WARNING: If you believe this message may be malicious use the Phish Alert Button to
report it or forward the message to Email.Security@ventura.org.

Hello,

I am writing in support of the Conejo Community Outreach Diaper Bank. Please continue to
keep it funded. This highly important organization does not discriminate who it helps - it puts
the needs of the mother/family first. Please support this valuable and much needed community
organization.

Thank you,

Dana Ehrman
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